Graduate Committee Minutes 

September 24, 2012

Action Items

· The minutes from the September 10th meeting were approved with one minor change to the heading—removed the word “agenda” and inserted “Minutes.”
· Treise distributed the list of faculty eligible for the Doctoral Mentor Award.  Ferguson nominated Juan-Carlos Molleda, Treise seconded the nomination and he was approved unanimously.
Discussion items

· The Committee determined that students doing a project-in-lieu-of-thesis should be required to submit a form of their project prior to graduation.
· Treise pointed out that our enrollment numbers are very high compared to peer institutions and questioned if we are flooding the market.  Ferguson asked how the faculty:student ratio compares.  Morton suggested another metric—where do the students go? US vs. Intl.

· Ostroff raised the issue of some faculty members requiring prerequisites not included in the Graduate Catalog.  Discussion followed regarding what can be done about a faculty member imposing their own prerequisites for their class.  Treise said she will talk with other Graduate Deans to see how they handle this issue.  

NOTE: Treise emailed the Graduate Committee members on 9/26/12 with the following information:

I met with  Ken Gerhardt yesterday about our discussion.  He said that we cannot arbitrarily impose prerequisites to a class.  He said we would be wide open for problems.  In terms of academic freedom he said, "A professor can teach the course however he or she wants, as long as it is consistent with how the course was approved."  So if the course was not approved with prereqs, they cannot be imposed on a class without going through the approval process through the department, grad committee, grad faculty then university.

· The Graduate Committee voted last year to not allow any of our current students to take any of the online courses offered in our new programs.  Treise asked if that ruling still applies if a class is being taught by a Ph.D.  For example, MMC 6400 will be taught online for the Web Design program by an adjunct with a Ph.D.  The classroom course is taught every spring and fall and often has a waiting list.  It was suggested that teaching it online would free up a graduate faculty member to teach another graduate class.  Morton asked if the online course is equal to the classroom version and should it be vetted.  Treise said in this particular case, the online course would use the same syllabus as the classroom course.   She asked if we want control over who teaches it or do we want no one to take it online. This issue was tabled until the next meeting.
The next meeting is October 8th.  Discussion items will include the MMC 6400 online issue, combining research methods across all programs (it was suggested we have a large lecture then break into smaller labs which would be taught by doctoral students), and the 4/1 programs.  
ATTENDING:  Treise, Cleary, Ferguson, Kiousis, Morton, Ostroff, and Wanta.

